Moscow Food Co-op Monthly Board of Directors’ Meeting
July 12, 2011
6:00 pm

Present: Donal Wilkinson, Kimberly Vincent, Sheryl Hagen-Zakarison, Andrika Kuhle, Jamie Bentley, Mark Mumford; Deb Reynolds, Theresa Nuhn, Joan McDougall (Interim GM Team); Christine Locker (Admin. Assist.)
Absent: Colette DePhelps
Guests: Tim Nowell-Smith
Check-In
Member Forum

Tim Nowell-Smith, a Co-op member and a sustainability and housing researcher, joined the meeting as a guest.  He is currently working with the city on affordable housing and foreclosure prevention and has a number of other sustainability-related projects in the works, should the Co-op be interested.  He would like to know more about the Co-op and possibly become involved as a volunteer with the Sustainability Committee.

Study and Engagement

The BOD and Interim GM Team spent some time filling out the Financial Reports and Trends worksheet from The LEADer in order to make sure the BOD is receiving all the financial information that they feel they need and that they understand what information they receive.

BOD members were also asked to consider what financial concepts they may need further assistance understanding so that Deb can update the “Co-op Finances 101” document.
ACTION: Everyone should fill out the first and last column of page 2 of the Financial Reports and Trends worksheet, using May’s information, and take notes.

· How long did it take you to find the information?

· Where did you find it?

ACTION: Christine will put a copy of this worksheet in the August packet.

A future agenda item should be whether or not the BOD needs to approve the budget.  This is an issue pending for the Bylaw and Policy committee.

Consent Agenda
Minutes: Fix the spelling of Colette’s name so that it’s consistent.  

Motion to accept the minutes as amended, seconded, passed (5-0 with 1 abstention).
GM Compliance Report: Comment that the report was very well done and thorough.  However, the Bylaw and Policy committee updated Policy B11, and the update was not included in the report.  ACTION: The GM team will follow up on B11:7.
Motion to accept the GM report and find it in compliance, pending an addendum on B11:7, seconded, passed (6-0).

Brief Announcements and Action Item Follow-up
ACTION: The BOD Code of Conduct needs to be updated to read “2011.”

ACTION: Jamie will update the BOD contact information and ask Colette about specific dietary requirements.

Confirm Agenda
No changes or additions to the agenda are necessary.

Business Agenda

GM Financial Report: The floor was opened for questions, and a discussion ensued regarding expenditures.
Motion to accept the financial report, seconded, (6-0).

Update on the Audit: Jim Pilcher’s (the auditor) goal is to have information by the first part of August.  This is going to take some time, as the auditor needs invoice proof of 400 pulled items.  This preliminary audit should be finished by October, and then the 2012 audit can begin right at the beginning of next year.  The preliminary audit has prompted the store to reconsider their inventory mechanics.
Annual Meeting Planning: Carol would like to know when the annual meeting should be scheduled; a date and a topic need to be chosen. 
The BOD feels the meeting should be similar to the one held last September – a simple meal, quiet music, cash bar, and a question sheet for each table to answer together.  It will be held at the 1912 Center and is tentatively scheduled for Sunday, September 25th.

The annual report and the meeting should include committee updates, a finance report, and a brief statement from the BOD president.
ACTION: Andrika will be in touch with Carol about meeting planning.

GM Search Update: Seth Marcantonio’s interview is July 27th-29th; Nils Peterson’s interview is August 2nd-4th.  Interview schedules are being shown to staff so department managers can sign up for time with each candidate.  The committee would like for a BOD or GM search committee member to be there for each of these departmental time blocks in order to maximize how much time they get with the candidates and to see how the candidates interact with staff.
ACTION: Andrika will send the interview schedules to everyone.

Community Food Works Update: Theresa Nuhn, Andrika Kuhle, Amy Grey, and Jessica Bearman recently got together to discuss the future of Community Food Works (CFW).  As this will be Amy’s last year with Backyard Harvest, she recommended that the CFW agreement end.  Everything that has been done under CFW’s name will continue under the Moscow Food Co-op name, and the Co-op will be covered by their own liability insurance.  All the money donated to CFW was returned.

The branding issue is still unresolved, pending a decision by Backyard Harvest’s board, but the Co-op may be able to keep the Community Food Works name for future 501(c)(3) projects, as described in the Strategic Plan.
Creating a 501(c)(3) through the Co-op is something that will require a lot of thought and would require the creation of another board of directors to administer it.  This will be a discussion for another time.

Theresa contacted Tod Geidl, the Co-op’s lawyer, and he drafted a letter terminating the Letter of Restricted Gift; this letter has been signed by Amy Grey and will be signed by Theresa Nuhn at the end of the BOD meeting, leaving the Co-op back where they started before the creation of CFW.

Election Policy (D9) Revision: This policy revision has been deferred until an issue over the two presented revisions has been resolved.

ACTION: A joint committee meeting between Bylaw and Elections committees needs to be scheduled to work on the D9 revision.
BOD Member Nomination Process Discussion: Each time that the BOD has had to deal with the resignation and subsequent nomination of a BOD member, there has always been an informal process, and the process has been different each time.  The BOD should consider having a more formalized, written process for the sake of transparency and the good of the organization.  Right now, the Bylaws simply say that the BOD will appoint someone to fill a vacancy.

ACTION: This item will be sent to the Bylaw and Policy committee for consideration.
Discussion of BOD Vote on the GM Finalists: The BOD needs to clarify what kind of vote it will take to hire a new GM – simple majority, super majority, or consensus.  The BOD feels that a consensus vote is the best way to do this.

Motion that a BOD vote by consensus is required to hire the new GM, seconded, passed (6-0).
It is important to make it clear that the BOD always has the option to not elect any of the GM finalists, should they feel none are suitable.  The decision process will be done privately in a special executive session.

Meeting adjourned at 8:28 pm
Notes taken by Christine Locker

Next meeting will be August 9th at 6:00 pm in the Fiske Room of the 1912 Center

Signature of the Board President
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